
 
 
 

 

From the Minister of Finance 

 

 

 

Michelle McIlveen MLA 
Chairperson 
Committee for Infrastructure 

Northern Ireland Assembly 
 

Private Office 

2nd Floor 

Clare House 

303 Airport Road West 

BELFAST 
BT3 9ED 

Tel: 028 9081 6216 

Email: private.off ice@finance-ni.gov.uk 

 

Your reference: N/A 

Our reference: CORR-0685-2021 

  

Date: 9 April 2021 

  

Dear Michelle 
 
Decarbonising Road Transport in Northern Ireland 
 

Thank you for your letter of 25 March 2021 about decarbonising road transport and 
the move to the use of Ultra Low Emission Vehicles (ULEV). 

 
I have read your letter and I support the decarbonisation of road transport.  
 
My Department only has a few vehicles which it leases or procures for Departmental 

business and I do not envisage a significant challenge or cost implication, for these 
vehicles to be replaced with ULEV in the future. 
 
Is mise le meas 
 

 
 
CONOR MURPHY MLA 
MINISTER OF FINANCE 
 


